
Aurora Program           minutes 
 

Aurora Special Project Meeting 
April 18, 2011 – Conference Call 

 
Individuals Participating: 
 
Lee Smithson, AASHTO 
Tina Greenfield, Iowa DOT 
Dean Kernan, Illinois DOT 
Monty Mills, Washington DOT 
Catherine Heidkamp, WTI 
Chris Albrecht, Iowa State University 
 
Meeting Highlights: 
 
 This meeting was held to discuss details of the Third National Winter Maintenance Peer 

Exchange, which is funded as Aurora Project 2011-01. 
 Lee Smithson led the discussion, first reviewing the agenda, then the attendees list and event 

agenda to date. 
 The group also discussed the product development forum on Thursday, September 22, noting 

that it was still appropriate. 
 Lee also noted that he would be sending an email out to the snow-ice list-serve announcing 

the Wednesday evening event. He also noted that he would get some language to use for the 
announcement from Chris Albrecht, who has corresponded with vendors for the Friends of 
Aurora events. 


